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Comment 

One commenter stated that adding items across the PPS 5-day and discharge assessments would 
result in increased burden, especially due to the time required to complete resident interview 
items.

Response

We acknowledge that adding items for the SNF QRP across the PPS 5-day and discharge 
assessments increases burden for providers. However, we continue to believe that these items are
accounted for in our active burden estimates, given that we use the PPS OMRA as the proxy for 
all assessments. The PPS OMRA item set has 272 items (as compared to the PPS discharge 
assessment with 143 items) that are approved under our active collection. The 59.5 added items 
are accounted for since the PPS OMRA is used as a proxy for the shorter PPS discharge 
assessment. Therefore, we intend to move forward with the addition of these 59.5 items.

Comment

Another commenter requested that CMS consider staging additional SNF QRP requirements in a 
way that would allow SNFs more time to adapt the to the PDPM payment methodology.

Response

We note that the PDPM takes effect on October 1, 2019, while SNFs are not required to begin 
data collection for the SNF QRP requirements finalized in this final rule until October 1, 2020, 
thereby by allowing a year to adjust to the PDPM before the finalized SNF QRP requirements 
take effect. Therefore, we intend to move forward with the addition of these 59.5 items.


